
Finland: municipalities bring services back in-
house

(August 2013) A survey by the Soste social sector organisation aimed at senior 
employees in the mainly municipal social and health care sector, found more than a 
third saying that during the last two years their municipalities have been taking 
back some outsourced services. The most common reasons for this 
remunicipalisation are the benefits to be derived in terms of price and quality.
Read more at > EPSU
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